## STATE OF NEVADA

BRIAN SANDOVAL
Governor

RICHARD WHITLEY, MS
Interim Director



MARTA E. JENSEN Acting Administrator

TRACEY D. GREEN, M.D. Chief Medical Officer

## **Department of Health and Human Services**DIVISION OF PUBLIC AND BEHAVIORAL HEALTH

Radiation Control Program 675 Fairview Drive, Suite 218 Carson City, Nevada 89701

Telephone: (775) 687-7550 · Fax: (775) 687-7552

April 13, 2015

## MEMORANDUM

To:

Beatty File

From:

John Follette, Radiation Control Specialist

Subject:

Beatty Inspection Summary 3<sup>rd</sup> Quarter Fiscal Year 2015

The 3<sup>rd</sup> quarter inspection for fiscal year 2015 of the Beatty Low-Level Waste landfill (closed) was conducted on April 13, 2015. The radiological survey was performed by driving the BNC Model RD-120 GN (SN 120008) backpack in a grid across the cap to detect radiological anomalies. None were detected. Dose rate readings on the cap remain about twice background as read on the access road.

The repairs of erosion, settling, and subsidence of the cap have been completed.

USGS continues to maintain soil monitoring tubes that are used for the spring environmental sampling activities. None of the USGS soil monitoring tubes were removed or destroyed during the cap repair.

Contact: John Follette 702-486-3017, jfollette@health.nv.gov



